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347th meeting, August 11, 2005

Committee on Educational Planning, Policies, and Programs

Members Present: Mr. Norwood, Ms. Owen, Ms. Sanders, Dr. Taylor, Ms. Robinson, Ms. Blank, Mr. Hayes, Dr. Roseman, Mr. Wynne
Members Absent: Mr. Phillips
Other Board Members Present: Mr. Dixon, Dr. Keys, Dr. Gilchrist, Dr. Flood, Mr. Smith, Mr. Mills
Others Present: Mr. Atkins, Dr. Bataille, Ms. Chapman, Ms. Green, Dr. Howard‑Vital, Dr. Jenkins, Dr. Kanoy, Dr. Lea, Dr. Mabe, Ms. Render, Dr. Sadler, Dr. Thompson, Ms. Young,
Ms. Klimas, Mr. Harrison, Ms. Johnson, Mr. Samors, Dr. Dubois, Mr. Edmonson, Ms. Johnson, Dr. Brooks, Dr. Bryan
Mr. Norwood called the meeting to order at 1:00 p.m.

Mr. Norwood presided over the election of Chair for the Committee for 2005-2006:

Chair:  The nomination of Dr. Taylor for Chair was made by Ms. Owen and seconded by Ms. Robinson.  Motion to close nominations passed; Dr. Taylor selected by acclamation.

Dr. Taylor assumed the Chair position and presided over the rest of the meeting.
Vice Chair:  The nomination of  Ms. Robinson for Vice Chair was made by Ms. Sanders, seconded by Ms. Owen.  Motion to close nominations passed; Ms. Robinson selected by acclamation.

Secretary:  The nomination of Ms. Blank for Secretary was made by Dr. Roseman, seconded by Ms. Sanders.  Motion to close nominations passed; Ms. Blank selected by acclamation.

Dr. Taylor asked that the committee members and other board members introduce themselves.  Dr. Mabe introduced members of the Office of the President staff.
Dr. Taylor gave a brief orientation to the work of the Committee on Educational Planning, Policies, and Programs. The committee plans to highlight some major strategic policy issues and devote more intensive attention to them.  Examples are student success and improving retention and graduation rates at the campuses and careful attention to the review of missions as part of the long-range planning process.  Dr. Mabe reviewed the program development and approval process for new degree programs.
Dr. Bataille gave a brief overview and update on House Bill 1264: Staying a Step Ahead:  Higher Education Transforming North Carolina’s Economy.

Dr. Mabe gave an overview of the Long-Range Planning Process.  The Long-Range Plan for 2006-2011 will be the major focus for the fall.  Concentration will be on a review of the Strategic Directions and the policy issues and choices involved in that review.  In addition, the committee will need to integrate the work of the HB1264 consultants and the recommendations of the Board’s Committee on Economic Development.  The committee will begin the review of the Strategic Directions with the September meeting and continue that review throughout the fall with the goal of recommending approval of the revised Strategic Directions at the November meeting.

There being no corrections or additions, it was moved by Ms. Robinson and seconded by Ms. Owen, that the minutes of the May 12, 2005 meeting be approved as distributed.  Motion passed.
Administrative Action Items (action by consent)


Intellectual Capital Formation—Consent Agenda


Request to discontinue the following degree programs at Appalachian State University:

·      MA in Higher Education, Administration

·      MA in Higher Education, Developmental Studies

·      MA in Higher Education, Teaching

·      EdS in Higher Education, Administration

·      EdS in Higher Education, Developmental Studies

·      EdS in Higher Education, Teaching

·      MA in Higher Education, Adult Education

·      EdS in Higher Education, Adult Education
 
And to be consolidated into and replaced with the follow two degree programs:

·      MA in Higher Education

·    EdS in Higher Education

Request to discontinue the following degree programs at the University of North Carolina at Pembroke:

·   BS in Special Education, Mentally Handicapped

·   BS in Special Education, Learning Disabilities

And to be replaced by the following degree program:

·   BS in Special Education

Request to discontinue the following degree programs at the University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill:

·   MS in Speech and Hearing Sciences, Audiology

·   DrPH in Epidemiology


Request for authorization to establish the following baccalaureate degree programs:

·   Bachelor of Arts in International Studies at North Carolina State University

·   Bachelor of Science in Sport Management at North Carolina State University

·   Bachelor of Science in Biotechnology at Fayetteville State University

·   Bachelor of Science in Forensic Science at Fayetteville State University

·   Bachelor of Science in Management Information Systems at Fayetteville State

              University


Request for authorization to establish the following master’s degree programs:

·   Master of Arts in Communication at East Carolina University

·   Master of Science in Biochemistry at the University of North Carolina at

  Greensboro

·   Master of Science in Sport Management at Western Carolina University

Request for approval of the following center:
·   Pisgah Astronomical Research and Science Education Center (PARSEC)

Report for approval:

·   Report on Feasibility of Forgiveness of Student Debt for Teachers of 

        Mathematics, Science, and Special Education (NCSEAA)

Request for organizational/name changes: 

·    Request to reorganize and change the name of the Department of Political

         Science and Public Administration to the School of Public and International

         Affairs at North Carolina State University

·    Request to change the name of the Department of Engineering and Technology

to the School of Technology within the College of Applied Sciences at Western Carolina University

The Report on the 2004 UNC Pass Rates on The NC Bar Examination was removed from the consent agenda with a request to have further information presented at a later date.
Ms. Owen moved to recommend approval of the Consent Agenda (with the exception of the item removed), seconded by Ms. Robinson.  Motion passed.
Dr. Lea and Mr. Harrison reported on Policy 500.1.  Due to changes in governmental regulations as they relate to security and research, Policy 500.1.1 is now outdated and no longer operative.  Policy 500.1.1, Designation of a Classified Information Committee and Managerial Group and Resolution to Exclude Certain Other Personnel, was added by the Board in 1992 in response to federal requirements related to classified research.  Those federal requirements have been changed and this policy is no longer relevant.

Policy 500.1, whose new proposed title is University Research Relations with Government Agencies and Private Entities, is still relevant, but needs updating.  This policy affirms and protects the value of open research at UNC, but provides mechanisms for protecting proprietary, classified, or other confidential research.  The Chancellor could provide waivers for certain kinds of research but would have to report in writing to the President prior to executing a waiver.  The major change revises the policy to require that agreements to protect proprietary information must conform to the disclosure requirements of the North Carolina Public Records and Trade Secrets Acts.

The Workshop on Student Success, Retention, and Graduation will be reported at the September Committee meeting.
There being no further business, Chairman Taylor adjourned the meeting at 3:15 p.m.

